
SESSION OF 2010

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SENATE BILL NO. 408

As Amended by Senate Committee on 

Transportation

Brief*

SB 408 would clarify the type of facility at which a county
treasurer would be allowed to charge up to $5 for any motor
vehicle registered at that facility.  The bill would require that a
county have at least one registration facility at which the fee
would not be charged and that the fee not be charged at a
registration facility within the county courthouse or
administration office used as the primary location for the county
treasurer’s operations.

Background

The Johnson County Treasurer and a representative of the
Kansas Association of Counties presented testimony in favor of
the bill.  No testimony was presented in opposition to the bill.

The Senate Committee on Transportation amended the bill
to require that the fee not be charged at one or more of a
county’s registration facilities.

According to the fiscal note, the bill would have no fiscal
effect on Department of Revenue operations.  The fiscal note
also states that the effects on counties would depend on
actions taken by county treasurers and cannot be estimated.

———————————

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org
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